December 28, 1931.

Dr. J. BEo Washington,
463 TFlorida Avenue, Ne Tey
Washingzton, De Ce

Dear Dootor:=

I roceived your favor of Docember 26th,
and greatly eppreciate this evidence of confi=-
donce from the Highland Deach Civie Association.
You can understand, I am sure, that it has not
been possible as yet to cive publicity to what
is being done in the effort to apprehend the
parpotrators of the recent lynching., I can
agsure you, however, that everything possible
is being done by the State authorities to this
end. I% is very gratifying to rocolve such a
lottor as yours.

ith kind regards, I anm,

Very truly yours,

overnor.
ReL



